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Minutes of the Working Group Meeting

28 April 2015, New Inn, Huby, 8 pm

Present:

Richard Todd, Kathryn Wallis, Terry Wolf (Chair), Val Burnham, Paul Jackson, Gary Dunning, Rachel Marshall
1. Apologies
Guy Redfern, Betty Tyson, Roger Teare
2. Declaration of interests
Terry Wolf, Rachel Marshall, Gary Dunning (Agenda Item 5 discussion of housing element of NP)
3. Minutes of last meeting
The minutes of the meeting of 24/04/15 were accepted as a correct record with one correction – it should read Dunning, not Dunnings.
4. Matters arising (not elsewhere on agenda)
	Action
	Status

	Input of remaining comments
	Nearly done – RT/KM to complete and send to TW asap

	Clarify expenditure position re available funds for consultancy
	RT confirmed that we have spent iro 5K so far. RT to speak to Andrew McCormick at HDC to get a figure for how much still available


5. What next: including on-going Planning Aid support
Planning Aid support will now run until end of September and, subject to staff availability as hours are decreased, we should be able to get support if needed. There are trying to get as many groups to the 6 week consultation period as possible, so will be prioritising those NPs likely to be able to meet that deadline. 

Agreed: To try to meet that timescale if possible

It was explained that we cannot finalise the plan until the outcome of the Public Inquiry is known (probably June), but that we can do quite a lot of the necessary work on all sections of the plan except for Housing. Mike explained the steps we need to go through:

· Write the whole plan, possibly with two version of the housing policy section. Each policy in the plan has to clearly set out the evidence we based that policy on.

· We need to talk to Hambleton about the need for a screening opinion – are we likely to need a Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA) if there is a need to allocate one or more sites for housing? Has one been done in the past for the likely recommended sites? Does the council have a preference for sites that can take up to 18 dwellings in one go, or for a couple of smaller sites. The SEA has its own timetable, and if we do need one after the PI result is known, then time will be tight to get this done before end Sept.

· The Plan will need the full approval of the Parish Council before going out for consultation.

· Once the plan is drafted we will need to produce an ‘attractive’ version for the public. This needs to be publicised to every address in the Parish (eg via a flyer) and to stakeholders. The plan can be made available via the website or can send businesses, and other stakeholders (including those agencies we are required to consult e.g. Reg 14 consultation) pdf copies of the plan. We have to ensure that everyone who lives, works or carries out its business in the Parish knows about the Plan.  We would also need a small print run of about 30 – 50 for hard copies on request. 
· During the consultation period we need to hold a couple of drop-in events to allow people to ask questions, publicise the plan etc. These would ideally be one at the start of the six weeks and one towards the end.

· We also have to produce a consultation statement and a Basic conditions Statement in line with the requirements for neighbourhood plans. These can be finalised during the consultation period.
· We will need to have a Sustainability Assessment of the plan to demonstrate that it makes a positive contribution to sustainability in the broadest sense. This usually takes the form of a matrix and we self-assess against this.

· Based on the screening opinion from HDC, we need a statement that says why we don’t have to carry out an SEA. 

After some discussion, the group agreed that to have any chance of getting to the six week consultation stage by the end of September, we would need to employ a consultant to draft the final plan and to review some of the other elements of it that we produce ourselves. Mike felt that something in the order of 10 days would be needed to carry out this work, with most groups he has worked with paying in the region of £500/day.  We need to discuss the total sum available to us with HDC to ensure there is sufficient money available to cover this. Mike is able to help us draft a suitable brief.

Actions:

· Terry to check how many tenders Huby Parish Council requires.

· Terry to draft a consultancy brief with some help from Mike. This likely to include reviewing the evidence for each policy to ensure we have sufficient, produce a draft plan, possibly with two versions of the housing section, and possibly reviewing the consultation statement produced by the group (the outline for this partly done).
· Richard to speak to Andrew McCormick at HDC – Terry will send note to RT after this meeting listing the information we need.

· Terry to produce a report for the next Parish Council meeting to be held on 14th May and to also include a copy of the tender brief. She agreed to speak to the report at the meeting.

· Mike to send a sample consultation notification document and a sample sustainability assessment.

6. Any other business
Parish Council Annual Meeting – we have been asked if we want a stall at this event to be held on Tuesday 12th May. 

Agreed: To produce a simple poster outlining progress to date and next steps for display. Terry is likely to be able to attend as she will be there for the Village shop. Terry and Rachel to liaise on producing the poster.
7. Date of next meeting: Agreed Tuesday 2nd June as tentative date for the next meeting, depending on the progress of the tender process.
Action points from Meeting 28/04/15
	Action
	Who is to do
	Timescale

	Find out how many tenders Huby Parish Council requires.
	Terry
	30/04/15

	Produce consultancy brief and send out to potential consultants
	Terry
	By 06/05/15 to send to Parish Council and once approved seek tenders asap

	Produce a report for the next Parish Council and attend to explain need for consultancy support
	Terry
	06/05/15

	Speak to Andrew McCormick at HDC to clarify key points
	Richard
	By 14/05/15 if possible (prior to PC meeting)

	Send sample Consultation notification document and a sustainability assessment
	Mike
	asap

	To have a presence at the Annual Parish Meeting and produce a poster to display
	Terry/Rachel
	Event on 12th May
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